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Please Note: The information contained in this e-mail message and any attached files may be 
confidential information and may also be the subject of legal professional privilege. If you are not the 
intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of this e-mail is unauthorised. If you have received 
this e-mail by error please notify the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete all copies of this 
transmission together with any attachments. 
 

OFFICIAL 



Hon Dr Andrew Leigh MP 
Assistant Minister for Competition, Charities and Treasury 
Assistant Minister for Employment 
andrew.leigh.MP@aph.gov.au 

Dear Minister 

I refer to your commitments made in 2023 to collect specific information on sex, gender, 
variations of sex characteristics and sexual orientation variables to inform demographic 
analysis, policy, and resourcing that include LGBTIQA+ communities.  

As you are aware, this announcement was welcomed by LGBTIQA+ representatives, leaders 
and communities, and intended to form a key part of Victoria’s work in providing targeted 
support to some of our population’s most vulnerable groups.  
 
LGBTIQA+ people experience significant disadvantage, evidenced in poorer health and 
wellbeing outcomes, along with higher instances of family and sexual violence compared with 
the general population. Victoria’s whole-of-government LGBTIQA+ strategy, Pride in our future 
2022-2032 is a direct response to the opportunities to provide better whole of life outcomes for 
LGBTIQA+ people.  

Along with the statement of regret issued in August 2023, your stated intent to gather inclusive 
information, and minimise risk of further harm as part of the 2026 Census was received with 
immense enthusiasm and relief.  

The notification by the Australian Bureau of Statistics on August 25 that proposed changes to 
the next Census will not proceed has caused enormous concern, particularly given the 
government’s recent decision not to proceed with legislation to protect LGBTIQA+ people from 
hate speech as part of religious discrimination legislation.  

I seek review and consideration of the impact of this decision on our diverse LGBTIQA+ 
communities and welcome the opportunity for ongoing collaboration on this matter.  

I look forward to meeting with you to discuss further. 

Yours sincerely 

Hon Harriet Shing MP 
Minister for Equality 

  /         /  

cc: Hon Mark Dreyfus MP, Attorney-General; Hon Dr Jim Chalmers MP, Treasurer; Hon Ged Kearney 
MP, Assistant Minister for Health and Aged Care, Assistant Minister for Indigenous Health. 
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